CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE

December 3, 2009

Present: Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Levin, Pittman, Slattery, Pohl, Smith, Steinle, Thorpe

Guest:  Barbara Scott Winkler

The meeting began at 4:03 p.m.  The minutes from the November 12 meeting were accepted.

Women’s  Studies name change
Barbara Scott Winkler attended the meeting to present the proposal to change the name of the Women’s Studies program to “Gender, Sexuality, and Women’s Studies.”  This new name is consistent with other similar programs, and more correctly reflects the curriculum and direction of the program.  At the Women’s Studies Council retreat held last spring, the council discussed this issue and unanimously agreed that the program name should be changed.  The issue was discussed at a subsequent student forum.

The name change addresses practical concerns.  Changing the name to be more inclusive may attract more students (including males) to explore the curriculum.  The program name change will not require any new hires, although some new courses may gradually be added.  The WS course prefix would change to GSWS.  Levin/Slattery moved to approve the program name change of Women’s Studies to Gender, Sexuality and Women’s Studies; the motion passed 6Y/0N/0A.  (Winkler departed the meeting.)

Catalog cycle update
Acklin and Steinle updated the committee on recent meetings with Faculty Senate Advisory Council representatives and Curriculum Committee members concerning the proposed changes to the catalog/curricular change cycle.  The FSAC proposed changes to the cycle, especially requesting a Fall term deadline (in addition to the May deadline proposed by Academic Affairs) for additional curricular change proposals.  A meeting between Terry DeHay, Dan Rubenson, Pat Acklin, Paul Steinle, and Penny Thorpe resulted in some further refinement and compromise, with the first deadline being between May 31 and July 15, and final, more limited changes being accepted by October 29.  Acklin explained reasons some faculty prefer not to be restricted to submitting course changes by summer; some of them are doing course development during the summer.  The Curriculum Committee discussed these revisions and made some further revisions for clarity.  Slattery/Cedar Face moved to accept the revisions, as revised by the committee; the motion passed 5Y/1A (Levin)/0N.  Carney moved to set aside the previous vote, to vote again; the motion failed for lack of a second.  Acklin will forward these new suggestions to Terry DeHay, for inclusion in the discussion at the Faculty Senate meeting next week.  

The meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m.
